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17 February 2020 
 
Ms. Carolyn McNally and Ms. Erin Flaherty 
Independent Reviewers 
Independent Review of the Sydney Harbour Federation Trust 
 
 
Correction: Sydney Harbour Federation Trust Submission to the Independent Review 
 
Dear Ms. McNally and Ms. Flaherty, 
 
I would like to draw your attention to a minor drafting error in our submission to the Independent 
Review. On page seven, the following sentence makes an incorrect impression that leases past the 
Sydney Harbour Federation Trust’s (Harbour Trust) legislated end date require Parliamentary approval: 
 
“The Act currently limits all leases to a maximum of 25 years, and prohibits them from extending past 
the Harbour Trust’s legislated end date without approval by Parliament.” 
 
This statement should be replaced with: 
 
“The Act prohibits leases from extending past 19 September 2033 without Ministerial approval. 
Additionally, the Act requires the Harbour Trust to obtain Parliamentary approval for all leases longer 
than 25 years.”  
 
I note that the expression within Recommendation 4 is correct.  
 
The Harbour Trust is committed to supporting the successful completion of the Independent Review. 
Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact Mary Darwell, Executive Director on 02 
8969 2102. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
  
 
 
 

Joseph Carrozzi 
Chair 
Sydney Harbour Federation Trust 
 


